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Clerk’s Report: Summer 2024 

Hopefully you have read with interest the article provided by our Conservation Warden on Stockbridge 
Meadows, why not pop in for a walk around and take in the amazing flora and fauna on your 
doorstep.  
 
In May we held the Annual Parish Meeting – if you would like to read the Annual Report you can find 
this on the website. There you will also find out who received the Community Awards, which bodies 
have benefited from the Community Benefit Grants and what they have achieved with the funding.  
 
The Parish Council are sad to report that there is repeated criminal damage taking place in the 
wooded area to the side of Worcester Way. A security fence was installed to protect the land the other 
side of the woods – unfortunately this fencing has been vandalised on numerous occasions. The 
concern comes from the fact that the Parish Council, meaning the residents of this village paying their 
council tax, have to repeatedly fund the repairs to keep the area safe. If fences are erected on public 
land this is usually for good reason, if you have concerns over access please contact the Parish 
Office to discuss. The criminal damage has been reported to the Police and we will continue to 
monitor the situation. We ask all residents not to take issues into their own hands, this could result in 
a criminal conviction if the culprits are identified. 
 
If you have issue with anything in the village please take a look at our ‘Report an issue’ page on the 
website (www.melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk/report-an-issue/). Here you can find out where best to 
report issues and who they should be reported to. If your issue isn’t covered by this page please 
contact the Parish Office on 01763 263303, ext 3.  
 
Help us help your community  

Find out how you can help your community by committing time to help us make changes for good, to 
continue the great work already being done and look to the future of the village.  
 
If you would like to be a Councillor or just want to find out more, please contact the Parish Office or 
speak to one of our current Councillors.  
 

 
  



Melbourn Parish Council – details  

30 High Street, Melbourn, SG8 6DZ 
Telephone 01763 263303 ext 3 

Parish Office opening hours  
Monday to Friday  
10am – 3pm (closed 1 – 2pm)  

melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk   

Parish Clerks  
Abi Williams & Alex Coxall  
parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk  

Financial Officer 
Shelley Coulman  
rfo@melbournparischcouncil.gov.uk  

Timebank / MACS / Food Bank  
Stephanie Trayhurn  
timebank@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 
07483 176929 

Graham Clark (Chair)  
cllr.clark@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk  

Ian Cowley (Viced-Chair) 
cllr.cowley@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk  

Gloria Alexander 
cllr.alexander@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Rebecca Barnes 
cllr.barnes@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Audrey Campbell 
cllr.campbell@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Tina Davey 
cllr.davey@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Sally Ann Hart 
cllr.hart@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Muhilan Kanagarathnam 
cllr.kanagarathnam@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Steve Kilmurray 
cllr.kilmurray@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

John Travis 
cllr.travis@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Richard Wilson 
cllr.wilson@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Village Wardens 
Steve Pitman 
Terry Muncey 

Conservation Warden 
Keith Rudge 

County Councillor 
Susan van de Ven, 95 North End, Meldreth 



07905 325574 
susan.vandeven@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

District Councillors 
Jose Hales, 23 Elm Way, SG8 6UH 
01763 221058 
jose@josehales.me.uk 

Sally Ann Hart, 62 High Street, Melbourn, SG8 6AJ 
07791 233303 
cllr.hart@scambs.gov.uk  

South Cambs M.P. 
Anthony Browne 
01954 211444  
anthony.browne.mp@parliament.uk 


